
 
JWN General Meeting 

March 14, 2023 
 

Winter Meeting 6:30-8:30pm via Hybrid Zoom 
 

Agenda 
 

1. JWN general information: 
a. Thank you to Jacob Trewe for facilitation our first hybrid=Zoom meeting. 
b. Board Elections are at the next month JWN general meeting, Tuesday April 11th. 
c. JWN raised $7,120 in our green food drive! 
d. Monroe Park Clean Up:  Sunday March 26, 9am-12pm 
e. Charnel-Mulligan Park:  Trees by the picnic tables were diseased, damaged, and 

removed.  New tree planting planned for Fall 2023.  The first clean-up will be in 
April. 

f. Jefferson Dog Off-Leash Park: Work parties will be planned soon.  Park directors 
will be meeting about future plans for the park. 

g. Lincoln School Park:  Renovation planned for this year. 
h. Lane Events Center:  Logging Conference:  Participants parked on a wet area of 

grass and destroyed part of the lawn.  The area had no-parking signs.  LEC is 
contacting the conference leaders about repairing the area. 

i. If JWN residents have a tent on the parking strip between the sidewalk and street, 
recommendations:  call the non-emergency police line; ask people to move, install 
a no-camping sign, and/or landscape the area to prevent future camping. 

j. If street residents are concerned about excessive speed on your street, please 
contact the JWN and a request will be submitted for a speed study. 

k. The annual picnic will be a Tuesday in July. 
 

2. Hosea Youth Services, Brad Bills 
a.  A Day-Use Resource Center for 16–24-year-old youth, in the basement of the 

Grace Fellowship Church.  The Youth Services have served over 450 people with 
greater than 8,000 visits in 2022.  The facility provides food, clothing, internet 
access, showers a place to rest and counselling.  The goal is to get the young 
people off the street.   

b. Donations:  HoseaYouth.org 
 

3. Homes For Good, Matt Salazar 
a. Naval Reserve site has been owned by the city of Eugene since 1930’s.  In 2009 

the building was demolished and JWN requested low-income housing.  2022, the 
city of Eugene approved the proposal. 

b. The plan is for single, double, triple, and quadruple apartments, an early learning 
child center and a community meeting room.   

c. HUD has approved a 30% cap on rent for total family income. 
d. If members have a suggestion for a name for the site, scan the QR code link and 

submit the name by Friday, March 17th.   



 
4. Lane County Sherriff:  Clifton G. Harrold, Lane County Public Safety Jail Levy 

renewal. 
a. The Public Safety Jail Levy renewal is on the May ballot for the third renewal.   
b. The levy will provide a continuation of programs including inmate services to 

promote getting out of the legal system. 
c. If anyone would like a tour of the Lane County Jail, please contact Sheriff 

Harrold. 
 

5.  April Meeting:  Board Elections 
a. Anyone interested in a board position, contact the JWN for an information sheet. 

 
6. Next Meeting:  April 14, 2023, at 6:30 pm via Hybrid In-person/Zoom.   

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:35 pm 

 
 


